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GOVERNOR’S ADVISORY COUNCIL
TO THE DIVISION OF SUBSTANCE ABUSE AND MENTAL HEALTH

BUENA VISTA CONFERENCE AND RECEPTION CENTER

MINUTES OF AUGUST 21, 2008

Members Present:  Dr. Anthony Brazen, Andrea Guest, Carol Harman, James Lafferty, Robert Marceluk, George Meldrum, Janet Ray, Chuck Tarver, Mary Wicks, Gary Wirt

Members Excused:  Jack Akester, Brenda Phillips, Charles Sawchenko, Paula Voshell

Members Absent:  Shirley Jackson, Lisa Pertzoff 

Associate Members Present:  Sally Allshouse, Julie Cutler, Eliza Hirst, Carlyle Hooff, Michael Kriner, James Larks, Bruce Lorenz, William Rhines

Associate Members Excused:  Catherine McKay

Associate Members Absent:  Connie Hughes, Brenda Sands

Interested Parties:  Cliffvon Howell, Aimee McFarlan, William Mason, Melissa Smith

	TOPIC

Call to Order
Review of Minutes
Chairman’s Report

Director’s Report

Budget Committee

Membership Committee

DPC Advisory Committee 

Children’s Committee

Employment Committee
Old/New Business

Public Comment
Adjournment
	DISCUSSION

Chairman Lafferty called the meeting to order and welcomed those in attendance.  Meeting attendees were invited to introduce themselves and share their affiliation.  
Carlyle Hooff introduced Bill Mason, new CEO at MeadowWood, who shared a brief picture of his background experience.  Mr. Mason spoke of the partnership between PSI, MeadowWood’s parent company, and the Jason Foundation to provide free educational programs for youth and educators for suicide prevention.
Chairman Lafferty confirmed receipt of the auditor’s report. He spoke about the auditor’s report and The News Journal’s coverage regarding same. Discussion followed.  It was noted that none of the allegations made were substantiated by the auditor.  
Through Melissa Smith, meeting participants were reminded of the upcoming Suicide Prevention Conference being held September 25 at Clayton Hall.  Meeting participants were encouraged to attend.
Appreciation was expressed to Council for their support of the Summer Institute.  
Ms. Smith requested Council’s preference for reviewing and discussing the division’s FY 2009 strategic plan.  A consensus was reached that time will be devoted during the September meeting for Council to review and provide feedback regarding same.  
A notice to the Mental Health Planning Council for the FY 2009 Community Mental Health Services Block Grant draft application was distributed to those present.  Cliffvon Howell provided an overview of the CMHSBG and the application process.  Log-on information to view the draft application as well as the process to physically view same was shared.  It was noted that the public can view the draft application by using the citizen account information appearing August 25 and 26 in the legal notice section of The News Journal and the Delaware State News.  Meeting participants were invited to contact Mr. Howell for assistance in accessing the document.
Chairman Lafferty spoke briefly about the peer review process.  He recognized Melissa Smith and Cliffvon Howell for their work on the block grant.

No information to report at this time.

Vice-Chairman Meldrum reviewed recent reappointments to Council.  He shared his intent to speak with Sara Wootten to obtain an updated roster of appointed members.  Members of the Council with expiring terms were invited to contact him regarding the status of their membership.
Gary Wirt informed Council that the next advisory committee meeting will be held September 17 at 2:00 in the hospital director’s conference room.  Tentative agenda items were shared.   Mr. Wirt noted that the governor’s budget allowed for funding to reevaluate the cost and structure of the proposed hospital.   A discussion took place regarding the hospital census and the potential for additional movement of patients into the community. Concerns were conveyed that vacated beds not be refilled with individuals that can best be served elsewhere in the community and that providers be adequately funded to care for some of the more challenging clients in the community environment. 
Carol Harman shared information related to the State of Delaware Clearinghouse’s approval of the Child Mental Health Initiative Grant, the October 22 forum being hosted by the Delaware Girls’ Initiative, and the State Loan Repayment Program for specific mental health professions.  Updates were also provided on the Child Well-being Initiative and the Sex Offender Management Board.
Discussion briefly centered on the issue of transition. Legislation granting responsibility to the state to expand services within DCMHS to include youth up to 21was mentioned.  Melissa Smith reported on the division’s collaboration with DCMHS on an application for a transition policy academy. The outcome of the application will be provided. She noted the value in participating in policy academies, referencing the early work on the Co-Occurring State Incentive Grant that was completed in a policy academy. She also mentioned a recent report issued by the Government Accountability Office about the need for additional supports to transitioning youth. Members of the House Ways and Means Committee have indicated that funding should be made available for transitioning youth as a result of this report.

A discussion took place regarding the number of children being expelled from pre-school and kindergarten for inappropriate behavior.  Carol Harman addressed efforts to provide appropriate referrals for service for children. Comments were shared related to classroom management, disciplinary procedures, and behavioral therapy versus medication.  Concerns regarding the number of children being labeled with special needs, and the potential impact of transitional services on adult service system funding were shared.
Andrea Guest updated Council on the progress of the Supported Employment Program and efforts to implement Employment First Models with agencies and providers.  She solicited meeting participants for their support of employment opportunities for the disabled.  Melissa Smith reviewed some of the major changes made this year to the program:  the blending of contracts, implementing of performance-based contracts and emphasizing the culture of employment.  
Andrea Guest commented on the success of the program and attributed its success to the collaboration among those involved.
Vice-Chairman Meldrum spoke favorably of the program and commended DOL and DSAMH for their efforts.

None.

None provided.
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned.  Chairman Lafferty thanked everyone for their attendance and input.
	ACTION
Gary Wirt moved to approve the minutes as presented.  Vice-Chairman Meldrum seconded the motion.  All were in favor.
The plan will be provided electronically to meeting participants for review in preparation for discussion.



The next Governor’s Advisory Council Meeting will be held Thursday, September 18, 2008 in the Bank of America Building at Delaware State University.

ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETINGS ARE HELD THE THIRD THURSDAY OF EACH MONTH UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED
